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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 21st July 2015.  
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman




Cllr. R. Leithall     
        Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson
        Cllr. R. Maycock
                                Cllr. P. Dennis
        Cllr. R. Piper



Cllr. B. Lamb
In Attendance
Cllr. T. Martin.
128. Declaration of Interest.
Cllr. Benson and Cllr. Maycock declared an interest in Bere Peninsula Planning Group.
129. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
        items.
1) Cllr. Maycock- has spoken to Mr. Will Westlake Bere Alston United Football Club regards 
the new boiler that has appeared in the Pavilion. As BAUFC own the showers they have decided to replace the existing boiler with a more efficient one. Mr. Westlake needs to have Council’s agreement to this as he has to have them signed off and working before the start of the season.
Discussions took place, this to be an agenda item for Full Council.
2) Cllr. Leithall-reiterated that any TAP Fund applications must be in by September for 

          consideration.
130. Matters Arising from the minutes of the 23rd June and taken as read.
Matters arising.
Minute 76(2a) - Cllr. Lamb stated the zip line fund is now at £1,800.
Minute 21- Water leak in the Cemetery, the work started last Monday. West Country Utilities phoned the Clerk later in the morning as they had repaired the leak. She stated the rest of the pipe was 25 years old and could go again. Council wishes the work as specified to be undertaken.
Minute 24- Cllr. Boot-Handford- pointed out that the Auditor has flagged up two documents, 
the Annual Risk assessment and Annual Review of Effectiveness of the internal control. He has sent the Clerk sample copies which Cllr. Boot-Handford will work on and present them at September F&GP.
Minute 80- Joint application with Gulworthy for lengthman’s work. Cllr. Benson attended 
Gulworthy Council meeting, at the moment Gulworthy do not wish to pursue taking up the TAP Funding until they satisfy themselves that they will not be compelled to raise their precept for next year to continue with this work.
Discussions took place regards a participating lead council pulling out and what would happen to the other council’s money.
It was proposed a letter be written to Steve Jordan WDBC, copies to Philip Sanders DCC, Chair of Southern Links and Chair of Gulworthy Parish Council seeking the overall position if a council is involved with TAP Funding and what is the implication if the council drops out.
131.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the account sheets to the committee members.
Discussions took place. Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
.                            
132.  Financial Statements
The Clerk emailed the financial statements to Committee members. F&GP, Toilet and TAP spreadsheets were discussed and Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Piper.
The Clerk presented the bank reconciliation sheet for May/June, discussions took place. The sum put back for Y2Y lease is no longer required. Cllr. Lamb suggested that this be ear marked as a Youth Fund for any necessary donations to the Youth Organisations in the Parish.
133. Properties inspection to be undertaken by Cllr. Boot-Handford and Cllr. Dennis.
Cllr. Dennis inspected the Parish Hall; work in the kitchen is in hand new draft excluder strip needed on exit door, fascia door on dish washer is off and needs screwing back on. Fire escape door in hall the rod does not allocate properly. Fire extinguishers serviced and Fire Alarm system serviced.
Cllr. Boot-Handford inspected both Bus Shelters; the Bere Ferrers shelter is in a good state, Bere Alston Bus Shelter needs a power wash.
Cllr. Boot-Handford was impressed with the cleanliness of Bere Alston Toilets. 
Bere Ferrers Toilets were reasonable except toilet rolls were scattered all over the place. The Clerk explained that extra toilet rolls had been placed in the loos because last weekend was Water Sports on Saturday.
Chess tables in the Mosaic Garden need power washing.
134. Rolling Programme of Review.
Cllr. Boot-Handford has rearranged the set out of the document it was distributed to all committee members. 
Discussions took place; it was agreed to send to all Councillors.
Cllr. Benson proposed accept new format of Rolling Programme Review, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
135. Assets Register Inventory.

Cllr. Boot-Handford thanked the Assistant Clerk for all her hard work on the document.
Discussions took place, it was agreed to look at the register and comeback with any questions or suggestions.
Cllr. Piper felt that from now on date of purchase and purchase price should be added to any new items being entered on the list.
136. Defibrillator for Bere Alston with Peter Tavy Parish Council.
Cllr. Boot-Handford has been in touch with Cllr. Bill Blane from Peter Tavy who will try and get more information for us by next Tuesday.
137. Work with Beregen on Projector sharing.
Cllr. Dennis stated there has been an application for funding for works in the Parish Hall and it included a projector, we are awaiting a decision possibly September/October.
138. Donation to Bere History Group.
Cllr. Lamb informed committee that the Railway Celebrations were given a donation of £50 from the History Group; as they did not need to use it will Council donate it back to them.
Cllr. Lamb proposed a donation of £50 to Bere History Group, seconded by Cllr. Maycock, all were in agreement.
139. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan progress.
Cllr. Benson stated that the group will be discussing a Vision Statement at their next meeting. They are continuing with the draft work on the document for possible finalisation by October 2016, with a second round of public consultations.
The group can apply for £8,000 in grants to fund further consultancy fees and other bits and pieces but it has to be spent within 6 months so they have not gone down that route as yet.
Cllr. Lamb asked Cllr. Benson if there is any news on when the ‘Our Plan’ will be ready.
Cllr. Benson stated that there is a lot of work to do on this but it may be out in the New Year. 
140. Correspondence.
1) Bere Ferrers Villager Group- Compost Toilet.
“I refer to the recent discussions about the erection of an environmentally friendly compost toilet in the recreation field at Bere Ferrers, subject to us providing the funds for its purchase by the Parish Council who must own it, as it is on your ground.
I am pleased to say that we have now raised the sum of £4,000 and believe that this will be sufficient for the purchase and installation. We would therefore be grateful if you could now go out to tender to a number of suppliers. In due course I will send you details of three companies that we have made inquiries with and believe that they will supply a satisfactory product.
 I confirm once again that the daily maintenance and all repairs will be the responsibility of the Tennis Section of Villagers Group.
2) Hastoe Housing – Affordable Housing, Down View, Bere Alston.
“I write too you with regards to the affordable housing development off Woolacombe Road, known as Down View.
As you know the original builder, Bibio Ltd, went into liquidation and building works stopped on 29 April 2015. Hastoe has spent the past couple of months negotiating a new build contact and we are now in a position to appoint a new contractor.
Hastoe is pleased to confirm that Pemberton Homes Ltd. has been appointed to complete the construction of the remaining affordable homes. Pemberton Homes are a company Hastoe has worked with in the past and we are confident they will finish the properties and remaining external works to the high standard we expect.
The final homes should be completed in January 2016 and these will be advertised in Devon Home Choice around September 2015. If you know of anyone interested in renting one of these properties pleasure ensure they register with Devon Home Choice on www.devonhomechoice.com or ring 01822 813600.
Finally, I would like to thank you for your patience whilst development is completed.
Cllr. Lamb would like a letter sent to Hastoe asking conformation that the tree screening will be undertaken as it will be the time to consider this very soon. 
3.) D.A.L.C. - County Committee 2015-19 West Devon. 
The following were elected to the Devon Association of Local Councils;
Cllr. Gay Hill


Chagford
Cllr. Christine Marsh
Okehampton
Cllr. David Butland

Buckland Monachorum
4.) NPS Group – The Devon Farms County Farms Estate Tree Survey’s Periodic Inspections. 13th 
Informing Council that East Devon Tree Care Ltd have been appointed to undertake a tree survey on the Allotments.
5.) For Information. Senior Voice Newsletter and Healthwatch Voices Summer Newsletter.
141. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Annual Risk Assessment and Annual Review of Effectiveness of Internal control documents.
2. Updates on Pensions.
3. Reviewing Asset Register, adding or amending.
4. TAP Funding
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.55pm.
Signed this 28th   day of July 2015.    
Chairman………………...
